May 18th, 1932. Dean H. Barton, Macdonald College, P.Q. My dear Dean Barton, Will you please send me an outline of the Research projects to be undertaken, as presented by Professor Conklin yesterday? I would also like any suggestions you or Conklin might have for publicity. I think when we announce Cameron's appointment we should make as much of it as possible, and certainly we must not forget to keep Conklin well in the foreground. Regarding the budget for the work, will you please not forget to have Ward send me an estimate of annual maintenance charges. I am anxious to go over with you this proposed budget, and see what assurances we can give the Department, and I want Conklin's outline in order to enclose it in my letter to Cameron when I make acknowledgment of his acceptance. Ever yours faithfully, Principal.